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COLUMBUS COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

Monday, April 17, 2023 

5:30 P.M. – Closed Session 

6:30 P.M. – Regular Session 

 

 The Honorable Columbus County Commissioners met on the above stated date and time at the Columbus 

County Commissioners Chamber, 127 West Webster Street, Whiteville, North Carolina 28472, for the purpose 

of conducting a Regular Session.  

 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:  APPOINTEES PRESENT: 
Ricky Bullard, Chairman Eddie Madden, Jr., County Manager 

Lavern Coleman, Vice Chairman Boyd Worley, Board Attorney 

Giles E. Byrd Amanda B. Prince, Staff Attorney/Deputy Clerk 

Scott Floyd Jana Nealey, Clerk to the Board 

Barbara Featherson  

Brent Watts  APPOINTEES ABSENT: 
Chris Smith   

 

Agenda Item #1: MEETING CALLED to ORDER:  

 

RECESS REGULAR SESSION and enter into CLOSED SESSION in ACCORDANCE with N.C.G.S. § 

143-318.11(A) (3) ATTORNEY-CLIENT PRIVILEGE 

 

Agenda Item #2: CLOSED SESSION IN ACCORDANCE WITH N.C.G.S §143-318.11(A)(3) 

ATTONEY –CLIENT PRIVILEGE AND N.C.G.S § 143-318.11  

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Smith made a motion to recess regular session and enter into closed session, seconded by 

Commissioner Featherson. The motion unanimously passed. 

 

RECESS CLOSED SESSION and enter into REGULAR SESSION 

 

MOTION: 

 Vice Chairman Coleman made a motion to recess closed session and enter into regular session, seconded 

by Commissioner Smith. The motion unanimously passed. 

 

 

GENERAL ACCOUNT:  

 

Board Attorney Boyd Worley gave the General Account as follows: 

 The Board discussed (2) matters of Pending Litigation, and (1) matter of Potential Litigation. No action 

was taken by the board.  

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Byrd made a motion to approve the General Account, seconded by Commissioner Floyd. 

The motion unanimously passed. 

 

Regular Session begins at 6:30 P.M. 

 

Agenda Items # 3 and #4:  INVOCATION and PLEDGE of ALLEGIANCE: 

 

PUBLIC HEARINGS: 

At 6:35 P.M., Chairman Bullard opened the floor for the following public hearings: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM - Public Hearing – with regard to the proposed Carolina Bluff PUD Zoning 

District which would be established on Marlowe Road near the NC/SC line. 

6:30 PM or as soon as can be heard- Public Hearing – with regard to the proposed 

Antioch Court Subdivision on Antioch Church Road. 
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Gina Ward commented; 

 

 My name is Gina Ward and my address is, 1600 MM Ray Rd., Nakina and I’m actually here to 

speak for a friend tonight who could not be here, I’m here reading this letter for Tonya Nobles who is a 

resident at 290 Antioch Church Rd. here in Whiteville. Unfortunately, she is unable to be here tonight 

due to work and the following are her personal thoughts, feelings, and opinions in which she would be 

expressing herself. I would like to thank each county commissioner for establishing the ordinances 

regarding the prior structural plans and blueprints pertaining to the Antioch subdivision on the north 

end. Sometimes change is not in one’s control, but then we have already seen where you, as county 

commissioners, have made changes regarding this proposed subdivision. It began with a larger number 

of units and structures on a number of acres, and has been reassessed and decreased in number of 

structures and how each one will be consumed with ownership however, we are still tremendously 

worried about the increase in traffic, the noise level, the unknown character of the people who will be 

residing in the subdivision. The structures do not align with the types of homes in the community 

which affects the harmony and peacefulness of the life which we currently are used to living for the 

majority of my life. I have contributed and given back to this county, along with many other members 

of the Antioch community. At the end of the day. We are the ones still here not the developers they will 

be gone their lives will not be impacted as ours will, if there are no changes with the purpose of the 

Vision I will be forced to sit in my recliner with my front door open and see nothing but the front of 

these structures, as well as have to deal with all the vehicles, leaving and returning multiple times of 

the day and night the quiet and tranquil live I live with no longer being in existence. I would put my 

life on the line right now, but not the first one of you would agree and vote on the subdivision of any 

type if it was going to be directly in front of your homes. In closing, I’m pleading for you all to allow 

this phase of the proposed subdivision to remain on, pause until more resolutions can be made, and 

bring a much-needed peace of mind to our community, making additional changes to the structures to 

be sure it will be harmonizing with the community, mandating a privacy fence around the entire 

subdivision, planting mature trees, and foliage to create a noise barrier, and to be more aesthetically 

pleasing along with establishing rules and stipulations that will be made to remain in place, or just a 

few changes that we would like to see. Thank you for allowing me to speak on behalf of my friend, 

Tonya Nobles 
 

 

Lyndon Merritt Commented: 

 

 My name is Linden Merritt on my address is 147 Antioch Church Rd. in Whiteville North 

Carolina and I do appreciate your gentlemen for letting me speak on behalf of this development that is 

coming or wanting to come in our area. Last year, we went through all of this and you fellas did a fine 

job and put together some things that will protect our communities in our county from over 
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Development or Development in the wrong ways. Now I would like to read from your ordinances that 

was passed and I’m gonna read from 43 section 1 RA-20, Residential Agricultural District. Use of land 

is for low density, residential, and agricultural purposes, the regulations of this district are intended to 

protect the agricultural sections of the air from an influx of use is likely to render it undesirable for 

farms in future development and insure that residential development, not having access to public water 

supplies and depended upon septic tank systems and outdoor previous were switched Proposal will 

occur at sufficiently low density’s to ensure a healthy environment this resources, and it makes a lot of 

sense to me you would I’m going to read from your ordinances again on page 54 and isolated their 

where I read just a moment ago,  section 1, General Use District, The General Use District is used to 

establish as a zoning district in which the principal use is for the uses that are in harmony with 

residential agriculture and commercial development in Columbus County any use not discussed in 

section 2 is a permitted use in the district if it can be properly identified and determined to be classified 

general use by the planning director, if the land use cannot be determined by the planning Director or 

his designee the use is not permitted and a text amendment to this ordinance will be required before the 

use will be approved and permitted. You have the right, you have a power, you have the ability to stop 

this by squelching this plan now, I’m not saying you can’t do something with this land, maybe put 

good, 11 nice homes there whatever, but duplexes whatever the intentions are that they put forth in the 

last planning board meeting, that I was at, was talking about duplexes, 22 single-family dwellings on 

11 acres of land, that’s too much. We don’t have water, sewer water for 75 people living in two houses 

on the attached area next to my mother’s land, sewage has got to go somewhere. If I wanted to live in 

the city I would’ve lived in City if you want to live in the country, let us stay here, we have beautiful 

towns municipalities with infrastructure in place. I’m sorry you get my message.  
 

Commissioner Floyd Commented: 

 

 I went to the last planning board meeting to vote, and they felt like something was wrong too and they 

wouldn’t vote. A lot of them said they didn’t want to be a part of this. That is why it was sent to us. We were 

told it was single family dwellings on acre lots well, septic tank, the last public hearings, they saw the plans and 

it was duplexes that had rules where there could only be so many bedrooms and so on but it was misleading, 

and felt like it was slipped in on them, and I am totally against it.  

 

Commissioner Smith commented: 

 

 I have been a contractor all my life and I do not see how you can put a duplex on one acre of land, two 

wells, and two septic tanks. It is not if, it’s when something will happen. It will not pass.  

 

Commissioner Byrd commented: 

 

 Probably what we need to do, Mr. Chairman, in the future, is when we have a big thing like this come 

up, maybe we should extend the 3 minutes for people to get their point across.  

 

Chairman Bullard commented: 

 

 We have to give everyone a fair shot, I have a question for Gary Lanier. Can you explain the two 

ordinances Mr. Merritt pointed out.  

 

Gary Lanier commented: 

 

 Yes, that RA-20, is for the Zoned areas which is mainly Southeastern Community Colleges areas and the 

remainder of the areas are not zoned, therefore are general use. In the subdivision ordinance it does not say 

anything about the zoning but indicates whether one is a minor or major subdivision. This is considered major 

because it, a. has to have a private road that has to be built to DOT standards, and b. has more than 9 lots. It was 

initially presented as duplex’s but when it came up to the public they thought the commissioners had changed it. 

As of matter of fact it has not been changed and has always been duplex’s. We were asked to define “single-

family dwelling” and duplexes are considered “single-family dwellings” according to our ordinances.  

 

At this time, Commissioner Byrd brought up the issue of 2 deeds being associated with a duplex, 

Commissioner Watts questioned how it could 1 acre have 2 wells and 2 septic tanks. Commissioner Smith 

mentioned that environmental health will never allow that to happen.  

County Manager Eddie Madden asked if Gary Lanier could explain the difference between a preliminary 

plat approval and final plat approval. Gary explained that the preliminary plat approval is when a developer 

is asking for the right to develop in an area according to the preliminary site plan, if that gets approved then 

they have to go through all of the permitting, inspections, guidelines before they can actually even start 
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physically building anything. Many of the plans in the preliminary may be changed according to permits, 

environmental health / services, etc. and that would reflect in the final plat approval.  

 

 Jack Carlisle, the developer, commented: 

 

 My name is Jack Carlisle, I’m the developer of what’s going on out there and I have developed 

thousands of homes and thousands of apartments all around the state of North Carolina, thousands of 

apartments. I think you got a misconception because, number one, you can’t do anything in this county 

or any other county in the state it’s not environmentally approved by the state. I live in a very big house 

and I’m sure you do too, but I decided, in 1981, that am going to devote 5 or 10 million dollars a year 

in helping other people. Now, I realize that fellow over there owns a big farm, but that person over 

there or that one over there maybe doesn’t have a big farm. I am going to commit to spend 5 to 10 

million dollars of my net worth developing all over the state, I’m from Chapel Hill and Raleigh, we 

have active subdivisions in Charlotte to Jacksonville to Wilmington. Some 3000-acre subdivision some 

500 as we build hundreds of apartments. I think for you to even discard that everybody cannot afford 

what a lot of people can. What is the difference, in your opinion, in having five bedrooms, he’s got a 

five-bedroom house, he’s got a two-bedroom house? We don’t have to put in a well on every block it’s 

not necessary by the environmental standards of the state it’s not required by this county. We will put 

in one well, so if that bothers you, we will put in one well. A utility company will service the well and 

the developer would pay for when he puts the system in. I’d like to go over the three minutes. Oh, so 

what is the difference in $1 million house with five bedrooms, six bedrooms, seven bedrooms, then an 

800 square-foot duplex, with two families can have a place to live, rather than in the back barn of 

something, where they have a place to live, where they can raise children, I think you have to look a 

little bit broader. I’m willing to put in one well, if we can get the right amount of water, and I think we 

can. I’m willing to put in two wells we do not have to put in 10 or 12 wells. I heard that as an objection. 

The state is going to approve, the counties gonna if the environmental people or whoever will approve 

it, but if it doesn’t, if they can’t approve it, then it’s not gonna happen. So, if you could build a house if 

you’re soils will not absorb it, they won’t.  
 

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Watts made a motion to close the public hearing, seconded by Commissioner Floyd. The 

motion unanimously passed. 

 

Agenda Item# 5: APPROVAL OF AGENDA: 

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Byrd made a motion to approve the Agenda with discussed Add-on and changes to Agenda 

Item #19, seconded by Commissioner Smith. The motion unanimously passed. 

 

Agenda Item #6: BOARD MINUTES APPROVAL:  

a. March 21, 2023 

MOTION: 

Commissioner Smith made a motion to approve seconded by Commissioner Featherson. The motion unanimously 

passed 

 

Agenda Item #7:  PUBLIC INPUT: 
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Bryant Smith commented: 

 

My name is Brian Smith I live on 475 Cedar Street, Bolton, North Carolina, Hello Chairman and 

fellow commissioners, my name is Brian Smith I am the chief of the Bolton Fire Department.  I will try 

to be concise. I’m here tonight to tell my side about why I would like the election voting from the Fire 

Department to the town hall or senior citizens building. I will start from beginning, a couple months 

ago, Bolton got a fire call I was gonna maybe two hours from the Bolton Fire station, I called my father 

to see if you would like to get something to eat so I told him to meet me at the fire house. while he was 

waiting he went inside to use the restroom and the diesel exhaust fumes were so bad his eyes were 

burning he asked if it is always like this. Keep in mind or first out fire truck is a 1985 model, it is much 

like a train but the truck works just fine, just like a brand new one. The Board of Elections is playing 

Russian roulette with the health of the citizens who have to vote at the Bolton fire department. In the 

past the alarm has never went off during election day but our call volume is increasing, and I want to be 

very discreet not to cause panic and community. It is now time to tell the other side It’s funny how the 

Columbus county Board of Elections, the town of Bolton, or even The News Reporter never call me 

about my side about why I would like to move. On election day, if we get a fire call, we are going to 

respond and it will fill the fire station with toxic deasil exhaust. I will sign an affidavit stating that. I 

want the Bolton Fire Department clear from any potential lawsuit that may occur in the event that on 

election day when we have a fire call and hazardous toxic diesel exhaust fills the building. If a person 

voting on election day at the fire department’s eyes start burning, or the back of their throat starts 

burning or if they recently had COVID 19 or asthma and your lung capacity is less than 100%. You 

may be in trouble call for an ambulance, call 911 and inform them you have been poisoned by toxic 

diesel exhaust, when you recover, get a good lawyer, and sue the Board of Elections and the town of 

Bolton for making or forcing you to vote in an unsafe environment. Then I will call OSHA on your 

behalf. If they can fine a volunteer fire department for not wearing a reflective vest at the vehicle 

accident, I can only imagine what that fine would be. I hope does not happen but the odds are not in 

your favor. I just feel sorry for the people, but my conscience is now clear, enjoy your evening. 
 

 

At this time, Commissioner Byrd asked Mr. Bryant why they could not just pull the fire trucks outside during 

election day. Mr. Bryant retorted by asking why they couldn’t just move the voting area. A summary of 

Commissioner Byrd’s response is that the issue had gone through the proper channels and was voted against 

based on how business is to be conducted.   

 

 

Agenda Item #8:  PROCLAMTION - CHILD ABUSE AWARENESS MONTH:  
Advocate Tonya Jones from Family’s First is requesting approval of a proclamation recognizing April 

2023 as Sexual Assault Awareness Month.  

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Byrd made a motion to approve seconded by Commissioner Floyd. The motion 

unanimously passed. 
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Agenda Item #9:  PROCLAMTION – SEXUAL ASSAULT AWARENESS MONTH:  
Advocate Tonya Jones from Family’s First is requesting approval of a proclamation recognizing April 

2023 as Sexual Assault Awareness Month.  

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Byrd made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Featherson. The motion 

unanimously passed. 
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Agenda Item #10:  PROCLAMTION – LINEMAN APPRECIATION DAY:  
Communications Manager Brooks Versaggi from Brunswick Electric Membership Corporation (BEMC) is 

requesting approval of the proclamation recognizing April 18th as Lineman Appreciation Day. Duke Energy 

Linemen will also be recognized.  

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Floyd made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Smith. The motion 

unanimously passed. 

 

 
 

 

 

Agenda Item #11:  ADMINISTRATION – EMPLOYEE SPOTLIGHT:  

County Manager Eddie Madden recognized Darlene Jenkins-Parks from Social Services.  
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Agenda Item #12:  DUKE ENERGY – PRESENTATION:  

Pam Hardy from Duke Energy presented Columbus County with a $2,500 check for the Warming Stations 

set up and operated on December 2022.  

 

 

Agenda Item #13: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT – APPROVAL of the FIRST READING FOR THE 

ZONING DISTRICT:  
EDC & Planning Director Dr. Gary Lanier is requesting the Columbus County Board of Commissioners to 

acknowledge the first reading for the establishment of the proposed Carolina Bluff PUD Zoning District.  
 

MOTION: 

 Non-action item. 

 

*the site plans for Carolina Bluff Zoning District are housed in the clerk’s office 

Agenda Item #14:  ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT – APPROVAL of ANTIOCH CHURCH RD. 

SUBDIVISION:  
EDC & Planning Director Dr. Gary Lanier is requesting the Columbus County Board of Commissioners 

approve the proposed Antioch Court Subdivision on Antioch Church Road.  

 

MOTION: 

 Vice Chairman Coleman made a motion to reject the plats, seconded by Commissioner Floyd. The motion 

unanimously passed. 

 

Agenda Item #15: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT – APPROVAL to ESTABLISH a PUBLIC 

HEARING:  
EDC & Planning Director Dr. Gary Lanier is requesting establish a public hearing on Monday, May1st 2023 

at 6:30 P.M. or as soon as can be heard, on the creation of the proposed McGill Meadows Planned Unit 

Development Zoning District.  

 

MOTION: 

 Vice Chairman Coleman made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Smith. The motion 

unanimously passed. 

 

*the site plans for McGill Meadows Zoning District are housed in the clerk’s office 

 

Agenda Item #16: SOUTHEASTERN COMMUNITY COLLETGE – APPROVAL of RELOCATION of 

a MOBILE UNIT:  
Southeastern Community College’s President, Dr. Chris English, is requesting approval to relocate and use 

mobile unit #821 from the Sheriff’s Office to Fair Bluff for truck driver training class.  

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Watts made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Smith. The motion 

unanimously passed. 
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Agenda Item #17: HUMAN RESOURCES – APPROVAL of the MARK III BROKERAGE, INC.  

CONTRACT:   
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Staff Attorney Amanda Prince requested approval of the contract with Mark III Brokerage for employee 

benefits insurance programs. This brokerage firm has been used for these programs for years but this is an 

official contract with them.  

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Byrd made a motion to approve, seconded by Vice Chairman Coleman. The motion 

unanimously passed. 
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Agenda Item #18:  ATTORNEY’S OFFICE – APPROVAL of FORESTRY SERVICE DEED:  

Staff Attorney Amanda Prince is requested approval of the deed to be presented to the North Carolina State 

Forestry Service for property located at 1413 Chadbourn Hwy, Whiteville, NC 28472. 

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Floyd made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Smith. The motion 

unanimously passed. 
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Agenda Item #19: ATTORNEY’S OFFICE – EVERGREEN SCHOOL the FIRST RIGHT of REFUSAL:         

Staff Attorney Amanda Prince is requesting consideration of the right of first refusal of Evergreen School.  

 

After deliberation of the Commissioners they agreed on the proposal for the Board of Education to 

lease the property to the County for $1.00. The motion below was to approve the alternate proposal for 

the property.  

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Watts made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Smith. The motion 

unanimously passed. 
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Agenda Item #20: TRANSPORTATION – APPROVAL of LEASE AGREEMENT:   

Transportation Director Joy Jacobs is requesting approval of amendments to the vehicle lease agreement to 

age out old vehicles.  

 

MOTION: 

 Vice Chairman Coleman made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Featherson. The motion 

unanimously passed. 
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Agenda Item #21: DSS – MONTHLY UPDATE:  

Social Services Director Algernon McKenzie presented the monthly Social Services update.  

 
HUMAN SERVICES BOARD REPORT 

Dwella M. Hall, Program Manager 

Vacancies/Updates/News for March, 2023 

 

 

Intake/Investigation/Assessment: 

   The Intake/Investigation/Assessment Unit have 1-vacancy. The position has been posted. This Unit continues to 

receive an abundance of referrals involving substance abuse, domestic violence, and mental health issues, among other 

things. The Two after hours’ positions have been filled and the workers have hit the ground running. The after-hours 

positons have also increased the morale among the CPS staff as they also assist with after hour visitations with exiting 

cases to assist the SW’s.  CPS continues to assist the FC unit with incoming cases due to the high volume of children 

entering custody. The Regional Child Welfare Consultant (RCWC) will be onsite this month and will continue to make 

monthly contacts to review agency data, policy updates, and casework.  

 

 

In-Home Services: 

The In-Home Services Unit will be fully staffed after 2 years. The new employee will start on the 21st. The total caseloads 

with contacts of children served continue to increase indicating more intensive involvement with SW’s and their current 

caseloads.  In home services is assisting the FC unit with incoming cases due to the high volume of children entering 

custody. The Regional Child Welfare Consultant (RCWC) will be onsite this month and will continue to make monthly 

contacts to review agency data, policy updates, and casework.  

 

    

Foster Care/Permanency Planning: 

The Foster Care Unit continues to have 1-vacancy, a new employee was hired and on March 21st. There are currently 122 

children in care. We are continuing to reunify families back together and giving them permanency.  The CPS and In-home 

Services unit continue to assist Foster Care with case management duties, until staff can be hired and properly trained. 
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The Regional Child Welfare Consultant (RCWC) will be onsite this month and will continue to make monthly contacts to 

review agency data, policy updates, and casework.  

 

 

Transitional Unit: 

 The Transitional unit is fully staff; one employee is out on Maternity leave. This unit continues to work caseloads 

while assisting the other Child Welfare Units as needed, particularly in the areas of courtesy requests from other 

counties, assisting with supervising visits and transporting children in custody. In addition, the Transitional Unit 

continues to have an influx in home studies and home assessments from other counties and within CCDSS Child Welfare.  

This Unit continues to assist particularly in the area of making monthly contacts with the children in foster care.  Foster 

Home Licensing continues to work on completing more licensures to help increase the number of foster home in the 

county.  The Regional Child Welfare Consultant (RCWC) will be onsite this month and will continue to make monthly 

contacts to review agency data, policy updates, and casework.  

 

  

Adult Services:  

 The Adult Services Unit has 1 vacancy. Interviews were conducted and an applicant have been chosen for the 

position. This unit continues to serve ages 18 and above, with protective services, persons under guardianship, and 

special assistance in-home case management. There have been major changes to this program due to new State Laws 

which have been enacted making it an entitlement program. We do expect a major influx of applications based on those 

changes. Guardianship of incompetent adults continues to be the heaviest case load, with the average age becoming 

younger.   

 

  

 

Work First Employment: 

 This Unit continues to be fully staffed; however, one employee is out on unexpected Medical leave. The unit is 

open for in-person applications, telephone interviews continue for Work First applications, recertification’s, short-term 

services and benefits.  Certain necessary application documentation can be mailed to individuals that wish to apply and 

when received back the worker can conduct telephone interviews to complete that application.  Some application 

information is also being provided for pick-up in the foyer area of the agency.  Workers are encouraged to make 

telephone contacts with clients at least every two weeks to offer support and resources to clients and to encourage 

program participation.  Transitioning back to regular application and case processing is now beginning after COVID-19 

waivers ended. The agency continues to have monthly meetings with the state reps by conference calls. The Regional 

Economic Consultant conducted a telephone consultation this month. 

 

Child Day Care: 

  The Child Day Care Unit continues to be fully staffed.  The Supervisor and staff continue to work the over and 

under payment report to ensure proper payment is being made to county daycare providers.  Day Care services are 

continuing to be provided and the state is working with county agencies and day cares to help them stay open as much 

as possible while providing a safe environment for children.  Day Care slots within local Day Cares are limited at this time 

and many Day Cares are now on a waiting list.  DSS staff continue to work with families to ensure their services stay in 

place while limiting contact to the telephone as much as possible. The agency has eliminated the waiting list and able to 

serve the public. Supervisor continue to ensure case transfers are received properly and sent in a timely manner.   

 

 

Program Integrity: 

                Repayment agreements continue to be relaxed to help clients during this time.  Staff are working to clean up a 

backlog, establishing cases and repayment agreements, all while assisting with the Energy Programs.  
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Energy Assistance: 

          CIP continues with the heating season which means helping with clients with their main source of heat.  LIEAP 

ended as of March 31, 2023 for all county residents.  Applications for CIP continue to be available on EPASS where 

applicants can complete and submit applications on-line, but continue to be available in our lobby for pick up and 

completion.  One in-house staff person is currently processing applications.  Program Integrity staff are assisting as 

needed due to influx of applications. Two temporary staff member hired to assist with determining eligibility with 

energy applications.     

 

 

Low Income Household Water Assistance Program (LIHWAP) 

LIHWAP continues for all counties.  This program is a federally funded program that will provide emergency 

assistance to low-income households to prevent disconnection or provide assistance with the reconnection of drinking 

and wastewater services.  It will be based on a priority list:  Group 1 will consist of households that have had water 

services disconnected.  Group 2 will consist of households that are in jeopardy of water services being disconnected 

unless action is taken to prevent the disconnect.  Group 3 will consist of households that have current water service bills 

and need assistance to maintain service.  We continue to work this program, assisting almost all applicants that submit 

applications for assistance.  There are funds available however the majority of this allotment has been utilized to assist 

clients who meet the criteria.  

 

Monthly Administrative Update 

For March 2023 

April 17, 2023 Meeting 

 

On March 9, 2023, I participated on the Director’s Executive Board meeting.  During this 

meeting we received an update on Medicaid Expansion for DHHS Leadership.  They are 

considering funding to assist counties, possibly by       October 2023, if not sooner.  A survey 

will be sent to counties at some point to gather information on local needs to implement 

Medicaid Expansion. We were told that applications that are processed by the Federal 

Facilitated Marketplace will not require any review by county staff, if it is able to be integrated 

with NCFAST.  DHHS Leadership will continue to monitor Medicaid Expansion and provide 

information on its implementation as it is developed. 

We also learned that under the Medicaid Tailored Plan and Care Management, that the assigned 

care manager is responsible for securing placements for children with IDD (Intellectual and 

Developmental Disabilities) & behavioral needs.  Counties will work with the LME/MCO to 

coordinate these services. 

DHHS is advocating for funding for Child Welfare to assist kinship placements (Relatives), 

secure timely clinical assessments, and to recruit/retain Child Welfare Staff. 

On March 15, 2023, the Social Work Program Manager, IMC Administrator, and I participated 

on the 100 county call with DHHS.  We were informed that the Governor is asking for one 

billion dollars to provide behavioral health services for children.  This will hopefully help 

address the issues with children staying in DSS agencies, hotels, and emergency rooms while 

waiting for appropriate placement.  We were told that North Carolina provides less funding in 

Child Welfare than any other state.  The state recognizes that high turnover, low pay, and work 

load contributes to impacts on children in Foster Care.  Updates on other programs were also 

given. 

On March 20, 2023, our two after hours Child Welfare Workers began.  These two workers will 

handle all abuse/neglect calls that come in after the agency closes.  They will also assist with 

some Foster care visits.  This is a first for our agency and the Social Work Staff are excited 

about not having to be on call.  This will help with accuracy, efficiency, and safely of children. 
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March was National Social Work Appreciation Month.  We say hat’s off to Social Workers 

everywhere for the hard work they do and the many lives they touch.  On March 22, 2023, a 

Social Work Appreciation Luncheon was held at DSS for our Social Work Staff.  Staff received 

t-shirts and gathered for a picture wearing their social worker shirts.  This was a very nice event. 

On March 21, 2023, the Community Child Protection Team held its monthly meeting.  The 

meeting was well attended by local school counselors, social workers, trillium, and DSS staff.  

Several cases were discussed. 

March 31, 2023, was the last day to apply for the Low Income Energy Assistance Program 

(LIEAP).  Applications received after the close of business on March 31, 2023, will be denied.  

All others received by the deadline must be processed by    May 1, 2023.  We have assisted 266 

individuals at this point. 

During the month I attended and participated in seven in person or zoom meetings. 

 

 

March 2023 

Human Services 

 

 

Adult Services (APS) 

 

APS Reports Accepted: 3 

County Wards:  26 

Number of Payee Cases: 11 

Adults Served APS:  0 

Number of Medicaid Transportation Trips: 574 

Amount Requested for Reimbursement:   $4,544.30 

 

 

Children’s Protective Services (CPS) 

 

Reports Accepted: 22 

Reports Screened out:  26 

Families Receiving In-Home Services:  45 

Children Served: 85 

Contacts with Families Monthly:  418 

Assessments:  12 

 

Foster Care 

 

Foster Children in Foster Homes:  114 

Children Placed Outside County:  40 

Agency Adoptions:  0 

Pending Adoptions:  8 

Total Foster Homes Licensed:  6 

Total Children in Foster Care:  122 

 

Work First Employment (TANF) 

 

Applications Taken:  15 

Applications Approved: 2 

Individuals Receiving Benefits:  208 
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Entered Employments:  0 

Number in Non-Paid Work Experience:  0 

 

March 2023 

Human Services (continued) 

 

 

Program Integrity 

 

Collections for Fraud: 279.70 

New Referrals:  1 

Cases Established: 0 

 

Day Care 

 

Children Receiving Day Care Assistance:  494 

Children on the Waiting List: 0 

Amount Spent on Day Care Services: $ 236,301.00 

 
 

March 2023 

Economic Services 

 

Food & Nutrition 

 

Applications Taken: 166 

Applications Approved:  145 

Active Cases:  6,862 

Benefits Issued:  $2,170,473.00 

Participants Served: 13,472 

 

Adult Medicaid 

 

Applications Taken: 98 

Cases Terminated:  24 

Redeterminations:  133 

Applications Processed:  123 

 

 

Family & Children’s Medicaid 

 

Applications Taken:  124 

Applications Processed:  262 

Redeterminations:  353 

Total Medicaid Cases:  15,319 

Total Individuals Receiving:  23,462 

 

Child Support 

 

Absent Parents Located: 43 

Orders Enforced:  638 

Active Cases:  3,852 

Collections:  $497,472.00 
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Respectfully submitted, 

Algernon McKenzie 

 
Economic Services Narrative 

Darlene Jenkins-Parks, Income Maintenance Administrator 

Vacancies/Updates/News for March 2023 

 

F&C Medicaid Intake/Processing Unit: 

The Family and Children’s Medicaid Unit is currently fully staffed. All unit staff attended the economic services 

call and are trying to prepare for the upcoming unwinding from the PHE. They are prepared to help the Family 

& Children’s recertification department if necessary. They were able to help with LIEAP applications and were 

successful in getting some of the application numbers down. FFM applications have increased significantly.  

 

F&C Medicaid Review Unit: 

This unit is fully staffed. The Medicaid unwinding process is in full effect beginning April 01, 2023. All of the 

staff have completed the required training to prepare for this huge change. We have reviewed all new policy 

and administrative letters. 

 

Adult Medicaid Intake/Processing Unit: 

The Adult Medicaid Intake and Processing Unit currently is fully staffed with the last (3) vacant positions filled 

as of March 6, 2023. We have (1) employee that is in the middle of his training period.   

Adult Medicaid Review Unit: 

The review unit has (1) IMC II vacancy and the Supervisor vacancy. Adult Medicaid review staff has been 

preparing and training for the upcoming Recertification and Continuous Coverage Unwinding (CCU) changes 

effective April 1, 2023. This training incudes policy and procedure updates/changes required due to the Franklin 

v. Kinsley (formerly known as Hawkins v. Cohen) settlement agreement, new information for completing 

recertifications during the CCU, and basic reminders for completing recertificaitons.  

One of the changes is beneficiaries’ Medicaid benefits can be terminated or reduced if at recertification it is 

determined they do not meet all eligibility requirements. During the PHE (Public Health Emergency) benefits 

could not be terminated or reduced with exception of very few reasons. Effective April 1, 2023, deductibles, 

premiums, and sanctions can be imposed at next redetermination of eligibility. As part of the Franklin v. Kinsley 

settlement agreement all 100 county DSS agencies are required to implement a central email address for 

beneficiaries to email any required verification/information that has been requested on the DHB-5097 (Request 

of Information form) necessary to determine continued eligibility at redetermination. This has been implemented. 

Another requirement is the local DSS agencies are required to provide all Medicaid beneficiaries reasonable 

access to communicate by telephone during the recertification process or to report changes in circumstances at 

any time, includes after hours, holidays and weekends. The agency main line phone number must allow the 

caller to leave a detailed voice message. All counties whose phone system cannot meet the requirements 

outlined as soon as possible, must have an interim workaround process and corrective action plan developed 

with DHB no later than May 1, 2023. 

 

LTC/CAP/SA Unit: 

The LTC/CAP/SA unit has (1) vacancy. The filling of this vacancy is pending the hiring process. This unit consist 

of (4) IMC III. PLA Supervisor, Tammy Vereen, has been assisting me with training for supervisory duties as well 

as decision making for a variety of things, as well as making sure that I have all of the forms and emails needed 

she has also attended meetings held with LTC, CAP and SA with me to ensure that everything is discussed as 

it should be without leaving anything out.  

 

Non-Emergency Medicaid Transportation (NEMT) Unit: 

This unit consist of (2) caseworkers and is fully staffed. The unit continues with daily calls, new and updated 

assessments, scheduling for pickups from vendors, as well as billing for van and mileage. They have been 

advised to start documenting in NC Fast any contact made with the clients which include but are not limited to 
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calls, new assessments and updated assessments for continued services. I have also been able to utilize a 

contact due to OST recommendation in Sampson County whom has shared how they operate MA 

Transportation within their county. 

 

Housekeeping: 

The housekeeping unit consists of two workers and is fully staffed. The housekeepers keep up with daily 

schedules and routines throughout their day such as sanitizing and keeping the agency clean and neat. 

 

FNS Intake/Processing: 

FNS intake unit staff has one new worker that started 3/6/23, they are one on one training with Lead worker.  

We are currently going through the process of hiring the last vacancy. Applications are still coming in steady. 

FNS. Waivers are still in place for Tel Signature, Waiver Telephone Interviews., H&I Felon, ABAWD.  

 

FNS Review: 

FNS vacant positions currently two, were reposted on 3/24/23 and close on 4/6/23. The seven review workers, 

are carrying portions of 2 vacant caseloads. FNS review continues with PHE extensions and waivers in place. 

All waivers scheduled to end March 2023 will be extended thru June including extended 6- month certification 

periods, waive telephone requirements & telephonic signatures for FNS unit. Remainder of PHE waivers are 

scheduled to end 5/11/23. All Food Banks have been contacted and updated with listings emailed to 

appropriate staff.  

 

Child Support: 

We have 3 vacancies in the Child Support Enforcement Unit positions have been advertised closing April 15, 

2023. The Establishment Unit is fully staffed now with one new hire start date June 2022 that continues training 

and is handling her full case load. This unit hired another new hire start date of February 21, 2023, and two 

additional new hires started on March 21, 2023. The February and March new hires are beginning the training 

process which currently includes watching webinars and virtual trainings as well as observing other workers and 

court proceedings on days that court is scheduled. The workers’ moral has been at its lowest due to the workers 

trying to meet timeframes, receiving an overwhelming amount of phone calls daily from both the clients and non-

custodial parents, having to return those phone calls and keep up with the added workloads due to these 

vacancies in the Child Support Unit.  We are hoping that once the new hires are trained that we will see an 

improvement in the departments moral. There was a total of 201 cases prepared for court action in the month of 

March 2023 for both the Establishment and Enforcement Units. There were 170 Child Support orders prepared 

for the month of March 2023.  

 

Agenda Item #22: FINANCE – APPROVAL of SERVICE CONTRACT with DEBTBOOK:  

Director, Lacie Jacobs, is requesting approval for a two-year contract with Debtbook.  

 

MOTION: 

 Vice Chairman Coleman made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Floyd. The motion 

unanimously passed. 

 



140 
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Agenda Item #22: FINANCE – APPROVAL of BUDGET AMENDMENT: 

 Finance Director, Lacie Jacobs, is requesting approval of the following budget amendment.  

a. Sheriff Office - DEA/ATF Funding  

MOTION: 

Commissioner Byrd made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Smith. The motion 

unanimously passed. 
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Agenda Item #24: APPOINTMENTS/RE-APPOINTMENTS/REPLACEMENTS: STAFF is 

REQUESTING APPOINTMENTS, REAPPINTMENTS or REPLACEMENTS to the FOLLOWING 

BOARDS, COMMITTEES AND COUNCILS.  

 

 Legend: EB   =Entire Board 

Listed Zone #   =Individual Commissioner 

 

Zone I: Barbara Featherson   Zone V: Brent Watts 

Zone II:  Chris Smith    Zone VI: Ricky Bullard 

Zone III: Giles E. Byrd    Zone VII: Scott Floyd 

Zone IV: Lavern Coleman 

 

COMMITTEE ZONE/EB PERSON(S) EXP. 

DATE 

BOARD  

ACTION 

Chadbourn Planning & 
Zoning Board 

ETJ Jennifer Caines (resigned) 08/31/2025 Jason Caines appointed 
MOTION: 
1-Byrd 2-Floyd 

  

RECESS REGULAR SESSION and enter into COLUMBUS COUNTY WATER and SEWER 

DISTRICTS I, II, III, IV AND V. Approval of the November 21 2022 meeting minutes.  

 

MOTION:  

At 8:00 P.M. a Motion was made by Commissioner Watts and second by Commissioner Featherson to recess 

regular session and enter into Columbus County Water and Sewer Districts I, II, III, IV and V.  

 

Agenda Item #25: APPROVAL of WATER and SEWER COMBINATION MINUTES: 

 March 21, 2023 (5 sets)  

 

MOTION: 

 Vice Chairman Coleman made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Watts. The motion 

unanimously passed. 

 

 Agenda Item #26: WATER DISTRICT I – RESOLUTION to CLOSEOUT AIA GRANT: 

 Public Utilities Director Harold Nobles is requesting approval of the resolution to close out the $150,000 AIA 

Grant to GIS the district.  

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Smith made a motion to approve, seconded by Vice Chairman Coleman. The motion 

unanimously passed. 
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Agenda Item #27: WATER DISTRICT I – APPROVAL OF DEEDING WATERLINES: 

 Public Utilities Director Harold Nobles is requesting approval of deeding waterlines, after the disconnect 

occurs, in district I as the result of a previous interlocal agreement with Tabor City.  

 

MOTION: 

 Commissioner Watts made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Smith. The motion 

unanimously passed. 
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ADJOURN COMBINATION MEETING OF Columbus County Water and Sewer Districts I, II, III, IV 

AND V BOARD MEETING. 

 

MOTION: 

 Vice Chairman Coleman made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Featherson. The motion 

unanimously passed. 

 

Agenda Item #28: COMMENTS: 

 

A.  Board of Commissioners 

 

Commissioner Byrd commented: 

  Yes, I want to mention in and I noticed in reading in the minutes that, I think this would be the 

fourth time I have mentioned something about the fact that the county needs to move forward to 

creating something to take care of these mental patients sitting in the emergency room and it was not in 

the minutes. This is something that I really think that we need to move off of the back burner and start 

putting up on the front side because it’s gonna take some time, and a long investment to do it, but if 

you go to the emergency room and over half of it is being taken up with mental patients and you see 

people coming in with a heart attack, injured or whatever, and they are rolled out in the hallway. Oh we 

can do better than that. I know it’ll be a big step but we can. Mr. Chairman.  I just wanted to mention, 

you know I keep up with real estate and different things in the county. The tax office did a foreclosure 

on a man’s property last week and put it up for sale which he came along and paid the taxes and that 

that’s good but here’s what concerns he was a charge for eight trash cans, three years he was charged 

for two, two years he was charged for one a piece, which contributes to eight cans which would be 

$1600 that was added to the taxes plus $800 interest and you would have trouble even seeing the house 

I’ll pass that along. Somebody is not doing their due diligence on investigating why the taxes are not 

being paid. I have a second one here also, they were billed for trashcan in 18’, 19’ and 20’ with three 

cans. My question for bringing this up is we need to do better. We are foreclosing on people’s property, 

taxes and fees and interest that they really don’t know. Here’s another one, they charge 18’, 19’, and 
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20’, three cans and I’ll also pass a picture of the home down for everybody to look at it. I have 

personally gone in this one and the floors have fallen out, on the ground and $500 dollars in intrest that 

contribute it up to a believe it was $7000 or more that the county was forclosing on this property, 

which he has other properties but I just brought those two because I felt like they could’ve been 

prevented, had the tax office done investigative work that they should’ve done before they started for 

foreclosed and then when they started there’s another $800 more for Attorney’s fees. We can do better 

than that and we need to. One other thing and I’ll pass, I want to congratulate Sheriff for closing out 

from 2019 and 18 murder cases.  
 

Vice Chairman Coleman commented: 

Thanks to the folks for coming to Prosper Baptist Church, the county employees, Harold and Mrs. Gail 

for coming and helping the people get signed up for water. 

 

Commissioner Featherson commented: 

I would like to thank the Linemen again for keeping the lights on during the storms. I am also appreciative 

to the Literacy Council, we had a Bunny Brunch and it was a very nice event at Western Prong. Also, one of my 

constituents mentioned that after her paying her taxes and the end of the month, December 2022 she then got a 

tax refund in January of 2023, she has now been billed for that same amount, it was published in the paper. That 

is something else we may want to look at.  

 

Commissioner Smith commented: 

I just want to remind everyone about the senior prom for the Department of Aging this week. I personally 

will not be here but I urge those who are, to attend. I went to a Christmas thing they had and it was very nice.  

  

Chairman Bullard commented: 

I just like to say I appreciate the things everyone is doing. Thank you very much.  

 

B. County Manager 

 

County Manager Eddie Madden commented: 

A couple things, thank you everyone up at the board direction are we work has begun on the 

first and second floors of Madden Street Madison Street building we are in the process of receiving a 

quote for the HVAC and electrical upgrades but on the surface of things it appears as though the 

project is going to come in well under the $2-million-dollar budget that was presented to the board last 

time. It’s our intent to relocate the collections department to the first floor by the end of July. A 

reminder, this board will receive the initial draft of the proposed budget for FY 24 at your next 

meeting, that is in keeping with the requirement of that budget be presented to the local government 

commission by the 16th of June. It is deemed a draft that point and will obviously be vetted very 

carefully by everyone involved in the process through June to include the public hearing that will take 

place at your June meeting as well. So, at your May 1st meeting, we will present you with at least the 

draft of the budget that will be forwarded to the local government commission.  

Thanks to the effort of Mr. West and his staff, we are looking to start orientation for the employee’s 

wellness center and we will have training of the equipment as well and our hope is to have it open 

potentially as early as the 1st of May. We will keep you posted on that as well. The Chairman sent an 

invitation, I hope you all received a copy of it, for a legislative breakfast with Senator Rabon and 

Representative Jones to be held either this Friday, the 21st or the following Friday the 28th, ‘depending 

on the availability of those two gentlemen and you all were waiting on confirmation from them to 

establish the day, but it would be held in this room at 8:30 A.M. either on the 21st or the 28th and we 

will let you know what it what day that is. Miss Julie Strickland was asked me to let you know that the 

installation of the equipment at the new inclusive playground at the fitness park has begun and we’re 

hopeful to have that finished for use this summer. The Senior Prom is this Thursday at 4:30 P.M. at the 

Vineland Station of it is a great event and we encourage you to go.  
 

Agenda Item #29: ADJOURNMENT:  

 

MOTION: 

  At 8:10 P.M., Commissioner Smith made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Commissioner Floyd The 

motion unanimously passed.   
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__________________________________________  ___________________________________ 

JANA NEALEY, Clerk to the Board  RICKY BULLARD, Chairman 


